Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: temporary hotel accommodation
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to know how much money Leicester City Council has spent on temporary hotel accommodation for Leicester residents between Jan 2019 to May 2024. I would like a year on year view of this information
You clarified:

I want to know about residents who are unable to be placed in social housing and have instead been placed in hotels, with specific reference to how much has been given to Travelodge and Premier inn specifically. I am not referring to homeless residents accessing homeless services through branches and hostels like the YMCA etc.

Answer:
	Year
	Actuals

	2019
	£127,909.23

	2020
	£11,057.04

	2021
	£214,502.34

	2022
	£1,266,172.89

	2023
	£5,613,683.44

	2024 (up to end of May)
	£6,089,218.64


These relate to Accommodation costs posted and do not include any HB etc to offset against the costs
I would also like to specifically know how much of this money has been directly paid to hotel chains Premier Inn and Travelodge between Jan 2019 and May 2024.
We are unable to provide the specific split for Premier Inn and Travelodge as it would involve too many hours of work. On average, we receive anywhere between 3 and 5 Click Travel invoices per month. Each of these invoices can contain anything between 250 and 400 lines of individual hotel/apartment bookings for families and singles. 
In order to provide an accurate figure of how much was paid to each individual hotel/apartment supplier within the Click Travel platform, we are looking to having to analyse a large amount of data. For example, if we had 48 Click Travel invoices for the year (assuming there were 4 bookings per month) and each of those say has on average 300 lines of charges, we would be looking at analysing approximately 14,400 lines of data. This exercise would exceed the cost limit as specified below.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to refine and resubmit your request so that it reduces the
cost to within the 'appropriate limit'.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

